TOWN OF HEMINGWAY

MINUTES OF MEETING ON MARCH 9, 2017
HEMINGWAY TOWN HALL AT 6:00 P.M.

Present:  Mayor Grady Richardson, George Sutton-Mayor Pro-Tem, Bryan Miller, John Coker, Keith Baxley, Charlie Carter and Katie Crosby, Joseph Lee-Town Administrator, Samantha Lewis –Town Clerk, Ken Laster-Public Works Director, Robin Lewis-Weekly Observer   ABSENT: Called to Order at 6:00 p.m.

Invocation and Pledge of Allegiance

Approval of Minutes:  Mr. Sutton made the motion to approve the minutes from the February 9, 2017 meeting and it was seconded by Mr. Miller and it carried unanimously. 
Old Business:  1) Mr. Lee stated that he had an update on the old buildings in town.  Mr. Thompson is working on his and got in touch with Ms. Durant on the old “Lil Dog” and she is coming tomorrow to get permits and start work.  The old Ruffins bldg. is in the process of getting plans and the old houses behind First Citizens Bank will get a notice from the Building Inspector on the condemning of them.  2) Mr. Sutton asked if anything had been done on the tire storage problem in Town.  Mr. Lee presented him with a letter that Mr. Lewis, Fire Marshal, issued to the three businesses in town on the tire storage regulations and a timeline to get it in compliance.
Persons Appearing Before Council:  None
Administrator’s Report: 1) The Hazard Mitigation team is coming to look at the ditches in Hemingway and see if they can help with the drainage in Town.  The areas to be looked at are behind T. J. Stalvey (North Main Street), George Sutton (Morris Circle) and behind Chandler Animal Hospital (West Broad).  2) BBQ Shag Festival is set for April 6-8, 2017. 
Executive Session:  Mayor Richardson made the motion to go into executive session at 6:06 p.m. and it was seconded by Mr. Coker.  Mayor Richardson made the motion to come out of executive session at 6:55 p.m. and it was seconded by Mr. Sutton.  There were no actions or votes taken in executive session.    
Mr. Laster told council that with the TMH problem he would like to apply for a rural infrastructure grant to drill a new well.  The site would be at the old ECA well and we would be able to use some of the equipment already there. Mayor Richardson made the motion to apply for the grant and it seconded by Mr. Miller and it carried unanimously.  

Mr. Lee stated that we have a big problem with beavers building dams.  We have someone that will go in there and get them out.  Last year he got around 70 beavers.  We would like to hire him again to help with the drainage and keep these ditches cleared.  
1st Reading on Public Utilities Ordinance:  Mayor Richardson made the motion to accept the first reading of the water/sewer rates and it was seconded by Mr. Coker and it carried unanimously.  There will be a public hearing before the next meeting.  
Meeting was adjourned at 7:10 p.m.

Sincerely

Samantha Lewis

Town Clerk
